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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Application of Evergy ) 
Missouri West, Inc. d/b/a Evergy Missouri ) 
West for a Financing Order Authorizing the ) File No. EF-2022-0155 
Financing of Extraordinary Storm Costs  ) 
Through an Issuance of Securitized Utility ) 
Tariff Bonds      ) 

STAFF RESPONSE TO ORDER ADMITTING LATE-FILED EXHIBITS 

 COMES NOW Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission, and for this 

Response to Order Admitting Late-Filed Exhibits (“Response”) respectfully states as 

follows: 

 1. On September 21, 2022, the Commission issued an Order Admitting  

Late-Filed Exhibits (“Order”).  Among other things, the body of the Order refers to 

 “Late-Filed Exhibit No. 108, A Specimen Exemplar Tariff (Highly Confidential),” filed by 

Staff. 

 2. Staff was unaware that Late-Filed Exhibit No. 108 had been designated 

Highly Confidential.  This was apparently an error on Staff’s part when the document 

was filed.  In fact, to Staff’s knowledge, the document should be designated as Public. 

 WHEREFORE, Staff submits this Response to notify the Commission and parties 

that Late-Filed Exhibit No. 108, A Specimen Exemplar Tariff, should be designated as 

Public, rather than Highly Confidential. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

        /s/ Jeffrey A. Keevil 
        Jeffrey A. Keevil 
        Missouri Bar No. 33825 
        P. O. Box 360 
        Jefferson City, MO 65102 
        (573) 526-4887 (Telephone) 
        (573) 751-9285 (Fax) 
        Email:  jeff.keevil@psc.mo.gov 
 

        Attorney for the Staff of the 
        Missouri Public Service   
        Commission 
 

Certificate of Service 

 I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, or 
transmitted by facsimile or electronic mail to counsel of record as reflected on the 
certified service list maintained by the Commission in its Electronic Filing Information 
System this 22nd  day of September 2022. 
 

        /s/ Jeffrey A. Keevil 
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